## **Amber Noworatzky**

From:

**Greg Minikel** 

Sent:

Thursday, April 30, 2020 2:37 PM

To:

Nick Reimer; Amber Noworatzky

Cc:

Dan Koski

Subject:

FW: Follow up on letter - Request for Stop Signs at Cleveland Ave. and N. 4th St.

**Attachments:** 

IMG\_1774.JPG; 2011 DOT Traffic Count Map.pdf

Since the April meeting was cancelled, I suppose this issue will be on the May meeting agenda??

I do not believe that I would support or recommend stop signs on Cleveland Ave. I think that motorist would either not stop when no one is around or will roll through it. It is not really a location where stop signs are needed. We put up stop signs to control who has the right of way or not.

Stop signs should not be used for speeding problems or other neighborhood reasons.

I am all for the safety of the kids and all pedestrians, but I do not believe that the stop sign is the appropriate solution in this case.

According to the 2011 DOT traffic counts there is only about 1,300 ADT or Average Daily Traffic on Cleveland Ave. That is a rather low traffic volume. See attached count map.

The intersection already has a pedestrian crosswalk and signage on the west side of the intersection. See photos.

Another long term solution might be to reconstruct the intersection of Maritime Dr. and Cleveland Ave. to eliminate the high speed sweeping right turn lane coming off of southbound Maritime Dr. However, this option would have a very high price tag (more than \$100,000).

Another option would be to install a pedestrian bump out at the intersection or even a small traffic circle or roundabout. Just a simple diversion to make traffic slow down and go around an island. This would be a cheaper alternative.

From: Courtney Hansen

Sent: Friday, March 06, 2020 9:54 AM
To: Nick Reimer; Justin Nickels; Todd Lotz
Cc: Amber Noworatzky; Greg Minikel
Subject: Re: Follow up on letter

Sounds good to me.

Have a great weekend, everyone!

Courtney Hansen
Alderwoman District 10
City of Manitowoc
(920) 901-9577
chansen@manitowoc.org

From: Nick Reimer

Sent: Friday, March 6, 2020 9:29:50 AM

To: Courtney Hansen; Justin Nickels; Todd Lotz

Cc: Amber Noworatzky; Greg Minikel Subject: RE: Follow up on letter

The agenda is done so we can add it to April. We are taking action on this matter currently by adding extra patrol and pedestrian signage so we are not just sitting on it until it is on an agenda.

Nick

Nick Reimer | Chief of Police City of Manitowoc | Manitowoc Police Department 910 Jay Street, Manitowoc, WI 54220 P: (920) 686.6573 | F: (920) 686.6588





"We are committed to providing excellent police service and an unrelenting pursuit of justice, while maintaining order and securing a safe environment for everyone."

confidential and/or legally privileged information. These items are covered by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act 18 U.S.C. §§ 2510-2521. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s) or an employee or agent responsible for delivering this message. Unauthorized interception, review, use or disclosure is prohibited. If you are not a named recipient, please contact the sender immediately and do not disclose the contents to another, use it for any purpose, store or copy the information in any medium. Please destroy all copies of the communication. Thank you.

From: Courtney Hansen

Sent: Friday, March 6, 2020 8:56 AM
To: Nick Reimer; Justin Nickels; Todd Lotz
Cc: Amber Noworatzky; Greg Minikel
Subject: Re: Follow up on letter

Sure; can we still add it to Monday's agenda?

Courtney Hansen Alderwoman District 10 City of Manitowoc (920) 901-9577 chansen@manitowoc.org From: Nick Reimer

Sent: Thursday, March 5, 2020 2:34:04 PM To: Justin Nickels; Todd Lotz; Courtney Hansen

Cc: Amber Noworatzky; Greg Minikel Subject: RE: Follow up on letter

Cleveland and N  $4^{th}$  is a T intersection and it has a stop sign to stop traffic on N.  $4^{th}$  at Cleveland. I have included Greg for his thoughts. We will provide extra speed enforcement around school times regardless of whether or not this gets put on the agenda or not.

Nick

Nick Reimer | Chief of Police City of Manitowoc | Manitowoc Police Department 910 Jay Street, Manitowoc, WI 54220 P: (920) 686.6573 | F: (920) 686.6588



"We are committed to providing excellent police service and an unrelenting pursuit of justice, while maintaining order and securing a safe environment for everyone."

contain confidential and/or legally privileged information. These items are covered by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act 18 U.S.C. §§ 2510-2521. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s) or an employee or agent responsible for delivering this message. Unauthorized interception, review, use or disclosure is prohibited. If you are not a named recipient, please contact the sender immediately and do not disclose the contents to another, use it for any purpose, store or copy the information in any medium. Please destroy all copies of the communication. Thank you.

From: Justin Nickels

Sent: Thursday, March 5, 2020 1:58 PM

To: Todd Lotz; Courtney Hansen
Cc: Amber Noworatzky; Nick Reimer
Subject: FW: Follow up on letter

Received this letter.....would you like to address it at your next Public Safety meeting?



## Justin M. Nickels

Mayor City of Manitowoc, WI

City Hall | 900 Quay Street | Manitowec, WI 54220 Office Phone | (920) 686-6980 Cell Phone | (920) 374-0499 Assistant | Stacey Groll | sgroll@manitowoc.org

From: Nathan Spaeth [mailto:nathan.spaeth@towsleys.com]

Sent: Tuesday, March 3, 2020 11:58 AM

To: Justin Nickels

Subject: Follow up on letter

Hello Mr. Mayor,

I hope all is well.

You should have received or soon will receive a letter from two young girls wishing to bring a concern to your attention. I have attached the letter. I wanted to contact you so that you would have contact info for both of them, they are hoping you get back to them.

I'll give you my contact info and if so desired I can get you further info for Joey. Or maybe contacting them at school Madison Elementary would work better.

Thanks for all you do!!

Lila Spaeth (parents Nathan and Angie) Josephine Korinek (parents Kyle and Anna) 848 Lincoln Blvd 920.973.3727

Thank you! Nathan D. Spaeth Production Manager Towsleys, Inc. 920.482.1148